CORPORTAE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

30TH April, 2001.

Present:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood,



E. Halton and A. Westwood

· Councillor Antrobus commented on a complaint he had received from one of his constituents concerning the activities of a health club and that he would be opposing the planning application to extend the premises.

· SPIGOD minute on the SOLAR System to be implemented immediately

· Apple Tree Court – some equipment provided but “shopping list” still awaited.

· Members weekend – too be held on two separate Friday’s one in June and the other in October.

· Citizen presentation to be given at Customer Service Centre on Monday, 14th May.

· Pay roll – a total of eight schools have agreed to go with Nord Anglia

· Monitor outside the Council Chamber – to be installed in the near future

· Salfordspeaks – Maura Brooks reported that the Little Hulton Community Committee were actively encouraging local groups to develop their own web site through Town View – such a site would not be complimentary to that offered through Salfordspeaks but would have to run in parallel. Maura Brooks to inform all Members of the Council of the imminent launch of Salfordspeaks.

· Alan Eastwood reported that Manchester City Council had invited expressions of interest form firms of solicitors to form a partnership agreement to work alongside their in-house team to deal primarily with applications pursuant to the Children Act 1989. AGREED that approval in principle be given to an expression of interest being submitted.

· Law and Admin Monthly Update:-

· Alan Eastwood and Graham Chinn had been working on the new Constitution for the Council which was virtually ready to be sent to all Members. The new Constitution would have far reaching implications for Members

· SOLAR – a very positive meeting had been held with representatives from Oracle on 25th April

· Agreements reached at the meeting were to be put in writing

· New software had arrived 

· An income stream for the Council from the availability of the system to other authorities was to be identified

· Target dates agreed

· Need to look at our objectives before going live

· Pathfinder funding could not be used to benefit commercial organisations

· Priority for Alan Eastwood to meet with Martin Smith and Pam Lowe to discuss staff resources for Scrutiny Committees

· Future of Lancastrian Hall to be included in report to SPIGOD

· Finance Division Monthly Update – defer to next week

· Review of Local Government Finance – SIGOMA Update – copy to be e-mailed to all Members

· Sundry Debtors – defer to next week

· SOLAR – Keith Clare reported that a further complaint had been received that four Members of the Environmental Scrutiny Committee had been unable to access reports for the last meeting of that Committee on the SOLAR System. IT had attempted to contact the four Members  but only two had returned calls and now appeared happy. The speed of the System had now been improved and it was hoped that this would resolve some of the problems Members were experiencing

· APPROVAL to pay £60 in respect of an ex-gratia claim for damage to a member of staffs coat

